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Report of PWC Strategic Review Survey & Joint Chairs Port Welfare Committee Meeting, 
Aztec Hotel, Bristol, 28th & 29th November 2017
The Board would like to thank all those members who completed the PWC Strategic Review Questionnaire.  63% of all PWC members took part and made a valuable contribution to the Board’s future PWC strategy.   The findings from the survey indicated that the majority of members were content with the current format of the PWCs, confirming that the number of meetings per annum, the size of PWC membership, and the geographical coverage of the PWCs, were satisfactory.  The results of the survey were presented by the PWC Managers at the Joint Chairs Port Welfare Committee Meeting, and during the subsequent Breakout Group, delegates were asked to consider the findings and how best to improve the effectiveness of the PWCs.
The key points raised by members, which the Board will endeavour to action on behalf of the PWCs, were as follows:

· Widening of PWC Membership

Both the survey results, and the feedback indicated that there was a need to widen the membership of the PWCs.  Members agreed that the PWCs would greatly benefit from increased port agency and port authority representation. Members felt that International Transport Federation and Maritime & Coastguard Agency representatives could be encouraged to attend more often but were mindful of reduced manpower. It was also suggested that it would be beneficial to refresh the demographic of the membership, to include the introduction of seagoing Cadets. 
· Raising Awareness of the PWCs
In order to widen PWC membership, members understood that there was a need to improve the promotion of the work of the PWCs, including making better use of the Board’s PWC Promotional Grant fund to assist with the organisation of awareness events.  A key suggestion from the survey included the possibility of introducing a ‘PWC leaflet’, which would be beneficial in raising awareness of the work of the PWCs and promote the benefits of PWC membership to relevant organisations.   The potential use of information technology to raise awareness of the PWCs was also noted, including the promotion of the committees on the Board’s website, and better publicity on social media platforms.  
· Format of PWC Meeting Agenda
The survey indicated that the majority of members were content with the existing format and content of the PWC meeting agenda and the MNWB written report.  Members suggested that some improvements could be made to the format including the need to ensure that actions from previous meetings were carried out in a timely manner. This would ensure there was not a sense of ‘déjà vu’ at each meeting.  A handful of members felt that the MNWB written report could be shorter and more concise in style. Members also raised the importance of submitting written welfare reports ahead of the meeting, especially if a representative was unable to attend.  The results of the survey indicated a need for the Board to review the current method of circulating PWC meeting agendas, with more than 50% of members requesting their agenda papers be sent via email.
· Term of Office for PWC Chairmen & Vice Chairmen
Whilst the results of the survey confirmed that the majority of members were content with the current Term of Office for PWC Honorary Officers, many comments and suggestions were put forward by members.  Some felt that the Term of Office should be shortened, citing the benefits of fresh ideas and a greater level of engagement from other members of the PWC, and some felt that it should be extended, noting that it might be detrimental to limit an Honorary Officer’s term if they were willing to continue to stand.  Additional comments suggested that there should perhaps be no limit to the Term of Office, if all members were in unanimous agreement, and the Chair or Vice Chair were re-elected.  Members’ suggestions will be taken into account, and the Board is currently in the process of reviewing the current PWC Terms of Reference, which it will share in due course.  
To download a copy of the full survey results please go to http://www.mnwb.org/pwc-resource-page 

